St. Peter Parish Council
3/13/18

Present: Beth, Angela, Liz, Donna, Gay, Fr. Auggie, Jack

Open with prayer

Fr. Auggie moved to approve the Feb minutes with corrections, Donna seconded the motion.

Old Business action items: 
How do we “count” our parishioners?  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Tomorrow Fr. Auggie will meet with St. Paul Univ. in Ottawa representatives and local DRE’s and Parish secretaries about this issue.
In January, Liz mentioned conducting a household survey.  John Stukenborg recently culled through our list of members and cleaned it up.  Liz is happy to help with this survey and will coordinate with Lori.
We will use flocknote info to update contact info. Angela suggested that August would be a good time to do this and Liz will begin working on drafts of the survey.

Action item – 
Noise level in church – Fr. Auggie has spoken with the ushers and EM about lowering the noise level prior to mass.  Mike Berry suggested having the ushers give out bulletins on the steps and others suggested turning the lights down sooner.  Fr. Auggie will talk to Jane about turning the lights down earlier before mass for the next few weeks.

Ministry Council charter and chair discussion – 
Dick, Sandra, Christina, and Beth worked on a document that was shared via email regarding a ministries chair and council.  There were many questions about this structure and whether it was needed or not.
Ministry, stewardship, and facility committees are essential to the functioning of the parish; the Pastoral and finance councils are different, they are consultative.   


The proposed org structure contains incorrect info about the Shrine – it is not part of the St. Peter org chart – (Fr. Mike is Director of the Shrine and Parochial vicar of the parish) - It is a national Shrine and a ministry of the Southern province.
A dotted line will be added with Rector of Shrine next to Pastor to correct this.

First Works has been disbanded and needs to be removed as an Outreach Ministry.

We are waiting on information from the Diocese to use to promote the upcoming MLK events.

A request was made that the Finance council meet and Fr. Auggie will follow-up on that.

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 pm and we will next meet on April 10th.




